
Preparation of two containers for TOGO 
Solidarity between people for a world of Peace 

Actualizing Live for the sad of Others 
St Barthélémy – Morbihan, France, 29. September 2012 

 

As in the last 5 years, several members, 6 parents and 5 2nd Gen., with 6 ambassadors for 
peace, took part in the charging of 2 shipping containers for the Togo.  These were the 28th 
and 29th containers to be sent to Togo by GAIA and each was 76m3.  All the material had been 
carefully pre-packed by members of GAIA and each packet carefully noted to its contents and 
destination before being placed in the containers.   
 
This action has taken place every year around the 21st September or the “Day of Peace” 
established by the UNO. This was initiated by Maguite LORCY, Ambassador for Peace.  She 
works to help the Togo develop, and to help young people in France find a motive and sense 
in their lives, and this for the last 20 years. She was a speaker at UNESCO last April.  The ONG 
which she created has been recognized by the authorities in Togo as the N° 1 humanitarian 
association in the country.  
 
Both young and old, from all walks of life, worked in harmony from 10 am to about 5 pm 
when the containers were to be picked up and driven off. All involved in the action 
participated in the action in high spirits. 
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